
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

December 31, 2024 
 
Mr. Brandon Metzler      
Clerk of the Legislature     
P.O. Box 94604     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
     
Ms. Keisha Patent, Director     
Legislative Fiscal Office     
P.O. Box 94604     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
 
Subject: Unspent Nursing Facility Appropriations Report 
 
Dear Mr. Metzler and Director Patent: 
 
In accordance with Nebraska Revised Statute 68-949(4)(c) and LB814 (2023), the Department 
of Health and Human Services (DHHS), Division of Medicaid and Long-Term Care (MLTC), 
provides this report regarding appropriations earmarked for nursing facility payments in the state 
fiscal year (SFY) 2023-24.  
 
MLTC has expended the entirety of the $449,351,518 earmarked appropriation for nursing 
facilities for SFY 2023-24 by September 30, 2024. As such, DHHS has not identified any 
additional encumbrances or payment amounts for this report.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Matthew Ahern  
Interim Director, Division of Medicaid and Long-Term Care 
 
 


